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PROGRAM COMMITTEE MEETING
January 13, 2021 at 3:00 PM (CT)
Via Microsoft Teams
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER
A quorum was present and Debbie Kolmetz (chair) called the meeting to order.
Attendees- Debbie Kolmetz, Keith Sutton, Raymond Russell, Dr. Sarah Clemmons
Absentees- Andy Jackson
Others- Richard Williams, Debby Wood, Lauren Morris - CSC Staff; 
              Belinda Stephens - Chipola College 
OPTIONS TO INCREASE SUPPORT AND/OR TRAINING SERVICES
Richard Williams shared that the state is pushing LWDBs to spend programmatic funds. Because of this, CSC has been seeking ways to increase programmatic expenditure rates. Debby Wood then shared several options with the committee that would increase spending in the required programs. Richard Williams made the recommendation of CSC staff to approve Option 2 allowing staff to determine the most effective combination of funding, and Option 5 increasing the WIOA program enrollment income threshold to 200% of the LLSIL. After a brief discussion, Raymond Russell made a motion to approve the staff recommendation adopting Options 2 and 5 as presented. Keith Sutton seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous to approve the staff recommendation as presented. Dr. Sarah Clemmons abstained from all discussion and voting. 
COVID-19 IMPACT ON PROGRAMS
Mr. Williams stated that CSC is feeling the continued effects of COVID-19. He noted that the number of individuals coming into the centers is still very low, and the majority are still coming in for unemployment related services. He also stated that those seeking assistance with unemployment are not seeking or taking jobs. Mr. Williams also shared that employers are struggling to fill open positions as a result.  
DIRECTOR’S COMMENTS
Richard Williams shared that CSC is working with Florida State University on the possibility of having a graduate student conduct a study on the impact of the new minimum wage laws in Florida and how they may affect the CSC region. 
ADJOURNMENT
There being no more items to discuss, Raymond Russell made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dr. Sarah Clemmons seconded the motion and the vote to adjourn was unanimous.  


